
 

 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

The Southern Nevada District Board of Health will conduct a PUBLIC HEARING on Thursday, 
February 23, 2023 at 9:00 AM during its regular monthly meeting in the Red Rock Conference 
Room at the Southern Nevada Health District at 280 S. Decatur Blvd., Las Vegas, Nevada, to 
approve or deny a variance request filed by Thomas Sangretoro, trustee of The Thomas 
Sangretoro Trust, (“Petitioner”), to allow installation of a well on the property located at 7737 
Edna Ave., Las Vegas, NV 89117, APN 163-10-301-004. 
 
The variance is requested to allow the Petitioners to install a domestic irrigation well at 7737 Edna 
Ave., Las Vegas, NV that is not in compliance with SNHD ISDS Regulations. The proposed well 
is located on an undersized lot and the Petitioners are requesting a reduced setback of 90’, where 
a 100’ or 150’ is typically required, from a well to a septic system.  
 
All interested persons may appear at the hearing and state their positions. All written and oral 
submissions will be considered by the Southern Nevada District Board of Health. Written 
comments must be forwarded by February 22, 2023, to: 
 

Robert Fyda, P.E., REHS 
Environmental Health Engineer/Supervisor 
Southern Nevada Health District 
P.O. Box 3902 
Las Vegas, Nevada 89127 
fyda@snhd.org 

 
The variance application is available for review at the Southern Nevada Health District, 280 S. 
Decatur Blvd., Las Vegas, Nevada 89107. Please contact Mallory Jett-Edwards at (702) 759-0660 
to schedule an appointment to review the application during normal business hours of 8:00 AM 
to 4:30 PM. 

 
 
 
 

                          - S -                                                                          February 8, 2023               
Chris Saxton, MPH-EH, REHS      Date 
Environmental Health Director    
 
    


